
 

Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission to the Educating the Nurse of the Future consultation 

This submission will specifically address one of the terms of reference, ie: ”To make recommendations on 
educational preparation required for nurses to meet future health, aged care and disability needs of the Australian 
community including clinical training”. 
 
Context 
 
As per the attached chart, Australian data from 2001 to 2012 found that female nurses and midwives are 192% 
more likely to suicide than females in other occupations, and male nurses and midwives are 196% more likely to 
suicide than their female colleagues1,2.   
 
There is evidence that clinical supervision improves mental health and wellbeing3.  

 
In April 2019 the Australian College of Nursing (ACN), Australian College of Midwives (ACM) and Australian College 
of Mental Health Nurses (ACMHN) released a joint statement recommending that all Australian nurses and 
midwives have access to clinical supervision3.  

 
Suggested Recommendations  
 
Educational preparation of nurses includes Introduction to clinical supervision as per the ACN, ACM + ACMHN joint 
statement. 
 
Novice nurses are provided quarantined time and access to clinical supervisors so as to undertake their clinical 
supervision.  
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